

Office of the Director General

Ms. Beatriz Balbin Chief - Special Procedures Branch OHCHR Palais des Nations 1211 Geneva 10

Lausanne, 01 November 2022 Ref. AL OTH 90/2022

## **Joint Communication from Special Procedures**

Dear Ms. Balbin,

I am writing in response to your correspondence from September 14<sup>th</sup> containing a joint communication from the Special Rapporteur in the field of cultural rights and the Special Rapporteur on contemporary forms of racism, racial discrimination, xenophobia and related intolerance.

Please rest assured that we will carefully examine the matters that you have referred to and we will reply accordingly.

Yours sincerely,

Christophe De Kepper

**Director General**